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                                          Reflections 
 

Having four visiting family members, my wife was very busy, and I offered  to go to the store to 

get some needed items, which included light bulbs, paper towels, trash bags, detergent and 

Clorox.  So off I went. 

  

I scurried around the store, gathered up my goodies and headed for the checkout counter, only to 

be blocked in the narrow aisle by a young man who appeared to be about sixteen-years-old.  I was 

in a hurry, but  I patiently waited for the boy to realize that I was there.  This was when he waved 

his hands excitedly in the air and declared in a  

loud voice, "Mommy, I'm over here." 

  

It was obvious now, he was mentally challenged and also startled as he turned and saw me stand-

ing so close to him, waiting to squeeze by. His eyes widened and surprise exploded on his face as I 

said, "Hey, Buddy, what's your name?" 

  

"My name is Denny, and I'm shopping with my mother," he responded proudly. 

  

"Wow," I said, "that's a cool name; I wish my name was Denny, but my name is Steve." 

  

"Steve, like Stevarino?" he asked.  "Yes," I answered. "How old are you Denny?"   

 "How old am I now, Mommy?" he asked his mother as she slowly came over from the next aisle. 

  

"You're fifteen-years-old Denny; now be a good boy and let the man pass by." I acknowledged her 

and continued to talk to Denny for several more minutes about summer, bicycles and school.  I 

watched his brown eyes dance with excitement, because he was the center of someone's atten-

tion.  He then abruptly turned and headed toward the toy section. 

  

Denny's mom had a puzzled look on her face and thanked me for taking the time to talk with her 

son.  She told me that most people wouldn't even look at him, much less talk to him.   

 I told her that it was my pleasure and then I said something I have no idea where it came from, 

other than by the prompting of the Holy Spirit.   

 I told her that there are plenty of red, yellow, and pink roses in God's Garden; however, "Blue 

Roses" are very rare and should be appreciated for their beauty and distinctiveness.   

 You see, Denny is a Blue Rose and if someone doesn't stop and smell that rose with their heart 

and touch that rose with their kindness, then they've missed a blessing from God. 

  

She was silent for a second, then with a tear in her eye she asked, "Who are you?"  

 Without thinking I said, "Oh, I'm probably just a dandelion, but I sure love living in God's gar-

den." 

  

She reached out, squeezed my hand and said, "God bless you!" and then I had tears in my eyes. 

  

May I suggest, the next time you see a BLUE ROSE, don't turn your head and walk off.  Take the 

time to smile and say Hello.  Why?  



 Because by the grace of GOD, this mother or father could be you.  This could be your child, 

grandchild, niece or nephew. What a difference a moment can mean to that person or their family. 

  

From an old dandelion... Live simply; Love generously; Care deeply; Speak kindly; and, Leave 

the rest to Papa God. 

  

“People will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never forget 

how you made them feel." 

  

Have a Blessed*´¨)  

¸.·´¸.·*´¨) ¸.·*¨)  

(¸.·´ (¸.·´ * Wonderful day! 
  

 

  

Pastor Notes; 

               
                      Pastor Barry has nothing for this newsletter. 

 

 

Council Reports  

 
November 9th, 2022 
Council Members Present:  All council members were present as well as Pastor Barry.  

   Joe called the meeting to order and Pastor Barry opened it with prayer.  

   Pastor Barry reported that he made several visits/phone calls/sent notes to the following: Joel Buckentin, Kari 

Eischens, MaryAnn Frahm, Randy Knick, Duane Wigern, Maynard Rannow, Glen Schaefer, Dick Swift, Paul 

Volker, and Nita Van Wald. He also mentioned that Confirmation is going well and that he sent notes to all those 

that were on the search committee. 

   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the October 12th meeting. 

   Karen gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $487,368.21 with an ending balance of 

$494,330.42 

 Designated Funds - $13,569.68 

o Cemetery Spraying - $250.00   

o Memorial - $6,835.49 

o Benevolence - $3,327.15 

o Building – $1,631.00 

o Choir - $731.04 

o Cemetery Fund - $445.00 

o Sunday School/VBS - $192.00 

o Youth Group - $8.00 

o Pastoral Fund - $125.00 

o Casey Blackbird Fund - $25.00 

 General Fund Endowment - $440,508.30 

 General Fund - $40,252.44 

   Brian gave the building fund report. The Citizen’s Bank balance is $14,336.19 and the Vanguard balance is 

$67,672.14 

   All financial reports were approved as given. 



Old Business: 

 -- Dave Swift has been looking into the issue of the floating floor and will have to put it on hold until spring as 

there is some siding that needs to be removed when the weather warms up again. 

 -- Cory got a quote on a second handicap button for the west door. It was approximately the same as for the front 

door with the exception of an additional $150.00. The council will get the congregation’s approval at the annual 

meeting before proceeding with this project. 

 -- Joe searched for a file cabinet and found that a pull-out option is quite spendy and will look into the pricing of 

a fire proof safe that will fit in the cabinet and can be brought out when needed.  This file cabinet will store older 

paperwork that doesn’t need to be accessed often but still needs the retention. 

 -- Dave Huebert met Nuvera at the Church and they completed bringing in the fiber. There are two boxes in-

stalled and Dave will mark both of them to display that they are not in use. 

 -- Curt Bussler will be doing the snow plowing again this year. 

 -- Michael Sanken will come out to the church to do the annual furnace checkup.  

New Business: 

 There are three council positions that will need to be filled next year.  Karen and Cory have served their 

two terms and Pam has served her one term and chose not to do another term. 

 Joe received four letters of resignation from the search committee.  Another committee will need to be 

created.  This will be done after the 1st of the year with a new council.  

 It was brought to the attention of a couple of council members that there is a window that is leaking in the 

overflow room by the cabinets on the west wall.  Brian volunteered to check it out. 

November Task List: 

o Draft Pastor contract & review – There is no contract this year and the review will be done next year. 

o Check salt supply (pet friendly) – Joe checked and there is some in the front entrance marked as such. 

o Land rent bid – Joe will talk to Dave Sanken 

o Council position candidates – Council reviewed membership list and made suggestions. 

o Schedule decorating/undecorating – Decorating will be done Saturday, Nov 26th @ 9:00a.m. and undeco-

rating will be done after Church on Sunday, January 8th. 

o Review membership list – Council reviewed and Pam will send out several first letters to those who have 

not been in attendance. 

o Change batteries in thermostat/smoke detectors/listening devices/tv remotes – Brian volunteered 

o Review usher/altar/custodian duty list – Several spots open in November/December. Pastor Barry will an-

nounce in Church. 

o Test elevator/phone – Done 

There were no suggestions in the box.  

Our next council meeting will be Wednesday December 14th @ 7:00. 

M/S/C to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

   **After Pastor Barry left, discussion was made about what he is getting paid. Based on the services that he is 

providing, M/S/C to increase his salary from $300 to $600 per week. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pam Martin /Secretary 

  

December 14th, 2022 
Council Members Present:  All council members were present as well as Pastor Barry.  

   Joe called the meeting to order and Pastor Barry opened it with prayer and a message on how the song “Oh little 

town of Bethlehem” came to be. He also put together a chart on our membership by age groups. It was surprising 

that there are only 12 members between the ages of 18 and 30.  He asked for the council’s permission to talk to a 

few of those members to see if they would be interested in heading up a young adult’s ministry at our church.  

Council approved. 

   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the November 9th meeting. 

   Karen gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $494,330.42 with an ending balance of 

$505,137.54 

              



                  Designated Funds - $16,154.68 

o Cemetery Spraying - $2,250.00   

o Memorial - $6,835.49 

o Benevolence - $3,532.15 

o Building – $1,766.00 

o Choir - $731.04 

o Cemetery Fund - $610.00 

o Sunday School/VBS - $242.00 

o Youth Group - $38.00 

o Pastoral Fund - $150.00 

 General Fund Endowment - $440,508.30 

 General Fund - $48,474.56 

   Brian gave the building fund report. After the property insurance and workmen’s comp premiums were paid, the 

Citizen’s Bank balance is $7,932.19 and the Vanguard balance is $71,411.72. 

   All financial reports were approved as given. 

Old Business: 

 -- Joe working on file cabinet 

 -- Discussion made on potential candidates for the three council positions that are open. 

 -- Steeple light, timer and lights by door are done.  Looks great! Thanks Joe!! 

 -- Joe is working with Frank (electrician) on options for handicap button. 

 -- The leaking window is fixed and had a shade put on. Thanks Dave Swift! 

 -- Joe and Brian will talk to Dave Sanken regarding procedure for putting out bids on the land rental as there are a 

couple of parties interested.  

New Business: 

 Annual meeting is January 22nd. 

 Joe received a resume from Ray DeLaurier (Conference Pastor of the CCCC) for a pastor that is inter-

ested in our church.  Joe will pass it along to the search committee when a new one is formed. 

December Task List: 

o Prep for annual meeting 

o Make sign up sheet for Altar Guild/Custodian/Usher – Karen will do. 

o Present pastor review – No review done this year. 

o Contact staff on their pay – Karen was asked and Pam will call Mary. M/S/C to increase the organist pay 

from $50/service to $75/service. 

o Update record keeper with years membership changes – Pam will get Karen the list. 

o Review usher/altar/custodian duty list – Open slots taken care of. 

o Test elevator/phone – Elmer will check. 

There were no suggestions in the box.  

Our next council meeting will be Wednesday, January 11th @ 7:00. 

M/S/C to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pam Martin /Secretary 

 

 

January 11th, 2023 
Council Members Present:  All council members were present as well as Pastor Barry.  

   Joe called the meeting to order and Pastor Barry opened it with prayer. He also shared a message of a friend of 

his who is 95 whose eye sight has limited his reading of the Bible. He met a woman who is 75 that he bought a 

bible for and she has come to know Christ and reads it for him.  Story being that God’s word can be shared in so 

many ways…young and old can bring Christ into one’s life! Pastor Barry visited with a couple of younger adults 

regarding a young adult ministry. They are giving it some thought.  He also knows of a couple that may be inter-

ested in helping with this ministry and with the council’s approval will talk to them as well. 



   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the December 14th meeting. 

   Karen gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $505,137.54. After most of the designated funds 

were paid out in December, the ending balance was $502,124.13 

 Designated Funds - $8,443.68 

o Cemetery Spraying - $0   

o Memorial - $6,835.49 

o Benevolence - $877.15 

o Building – $0 

o Choir - $731.04 

o Cemetery Fund - $0 

o Sunday School/VBS - $0 

o Youth Group - $0 

o Pastoral Fund - $0 

 General Fund Endowment - $440,508.30 

 General Fund - $53,172.15 

   Brian gave the building fund report. The Citizen’s Bank balance is $9,826.90 and the Vanguard balance is 

$70,768.63. 

All financial reports were approved as given. 

Old Business: 

 -- Joe working on file cabinet 

 -- Discussion was made on potential candidates for the three council positions that are open. Pam volunteered to 

remain on the council for another year and one member volunteered to join the council. One more position is still 

open. 

 -- Handicap button tabled until spring but will be discussed at the Annual Meeting. 

 -- The land rent bid went to Jeff Kosek who signed a lease agreement for a 2-year contract @ $250/acre. 

  

New Business: 

 Dawn Norrbom asked for council approval to have the youth greet and usher the 3rd Sunday of the month 

until the end of Sunday School.  M/S/C to have them greet and usher. 

 Joe updated the council on the Endowment Policy Committee’s progress and shared a letter that will be 

sent out to potential Investment Managers.  This committee has done a great job and deserve a huge thank 

you for all of their time and hard work!  Thanks Dave Swift, Joe Blackbird and Brian Alsleben!! 

 A request was made to change a line in the Communion and Altar Preparation Duty List in the policy 

book. M/S/C to make this change. Pam will update as requested.  

 Leslie Smith asked if she could create a Facebook page for Sunday School that would be private and only 

allow for parents of SS kids or church members to join. This would allow for those that miss a Sunday be 

able to catch up the lessons and on things such as words for the songs that they sing. Council approved. 

January Task List: 

o Annual Meeting: 

1) Establish budget – done 

2) Proposed service times for 2023 were discussed. 

3) A potential date for confirmation of May 7th of 2023. Pastor Barry will talk to the family as there is 

only one being confirmed this year. 

o Review usher/altar/custodian duty lists – Will be good through February. 

o Test elevator/phone – done. 

There were no suggestions in the box.  

Our next council meeting will be Wednesday, February 8th @ 7:00. 

M/S/C to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pam Martin /Secretary 

 



 Annual Meeting Minutes 

January 22, 2023 

 

   President Joe Blackbird called the meeting to order. 42 members were in attendance. Pastor Barry Marchant 

opened the meeting with prayer.  

   Clipboards were passed around for those in attendance to sign-up for ushering / custodial / communion duties. 

   Joe thanked Pastor Barry for pastoring St. John’s Church through our transition. 

 Pam Martin read the minutes from the 2022 Annual Meeting. The minutes were approved as presented. 

 Review of the Annual Reports were given as follows:  

o General Fund, Memorial Fund, Choir Fund, and Congregational Direct Giving were given 

by Karen Konerza. A question was asked regarding where the $400.00 for missions will go. Ka-

ren said that is being discussed by the council as there have been offerings designated for mis-

sions on the offering envelopes. 

o Membership & Attendance Record by Karen Konerza 

o Benevolence by Karen Konerza 

o Building Fund by Brian Alsleben. A question was asked about a refund from Guide One. Brian 

explained that we switched insurance providers because of a substantial savings and we already 

had paid the premium to Guide One (cancelled insurance). This was the refund. 

o Women’s Guild by Brenda Schaefer 

o Youth Group by Andrea Wigern 

o Sunday School by Andrea Wigern 

o Financial Review report was given by Pam Martin. She stated that the review committee found 

the financial records for 2022 were accurate and in good order. 

 

Motion/Second/Carried to approve all reports as presented.  

New Business: 

 Joe Blackbird presented the Operating Budget report. Mary Huebert donated her organist services again 

this year. (Thanks Mary!). The Secretary’s salary and Organist’s salary would stay the same. Some of the 

categories were increased slightly while some were decreased.  The total budget is $78,300. In order to 

meet the budget, on average, each family unit will need to contribute about $2,610 total for the year. This 

equates to about $50 for 52 weeks. M/S/C to accept the budget. 

 Joe Blackbird reviewed the proposed 2023 service times and dates. Dates and times are all equivalent to 

last year except Easter Service will again be at 9:30am. Some of the dates/years were corrected to reflect 

actual dates. Congregation approved. 

 Joe Blackbird informed the congregation that the council received a suggestion regarding putting in hand-

icap door openers.  One of the quotes came in around $7,000 which would include both doors and electri-

cal services.  The council will get two other bids and will keep the congregation updated along with get-

ting congregational approval in the near future. 

 David Swift gave an update on the progress of the endowment policy committee which includes: Brian 

Alsleben, Joe Blackbird, David Swift and Bob Taylor. This committee has met about 24 times so far! 

They have done a lot of research and have gathered example policies from other endowment funds.  The 

committee has a near-final draft of the policy and are ready to survey potential local investment managers 

who will help manage the assets in the fund, including James Peters.  When a final draft is complete, they 

will send out information packets to all members for their review.  A congregational meeting will be held 

sometime in April to vote for adoption of the policy, vote for members of the first endowment committee, 

and vote for the recommended investment manager.  A big thank you to the committee for all the work 

and time you have put in!  

 Volunteers/Staff Elections 

o Council: Karen Konerza and Cory Garoutte have completed their second term on the council. 

Pam Martin has completed her first term and volunteered to be on the council another year.  

Dawn Norrbom and Barb Buckentin volunteered to be on the council. M/S/C to elect Dawn and 

Barb to the council for their first terms. 



o Search Committee: Celine Swift, Julie Karl, Doug Block, and Gene Konerza volunteered along 

with one representative from the council to be determined. 

o Ice Cream Social Committee – June 8th, 2023. Barry Marchant and Marcie Baysinger volun-

teered and will contact other members to see if they are interested. 

o Financial Review Committee – Pam Martin, Brenda Garoutte, and Brian Alsleben will be on the 

committee again.  

o Benevolence Committee – Elaine Carrigan and Mavis Mielke 

o Nursery Committee – Michelle Alsleben, Ashley Alsleben, Jessica Alsleben and Zachary 

Zeleke. 

o Records Keeper – Karen Konerza 

o M/S/C to accept the above committee volunteers. Motion carried. 

   Lea Ette Peters wanted to give Mary Huebert a shout out for all the work she does for our Church. Congregation 

agreed with applause!!   

   A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Pam Martin/Secretary 

 

The Cemetery Association Board conducted their meeting next. 

 

Pastor Barry closed the meetings with prayer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

St. John’s Cemetery Association Annual Meeting Minutes 
                                   January 22, 2023 

 
The annual meeting of St. John’s Cemetery Association was called to order by David Swift following 

the church’s annual meeting. 

 

Minutes from the 2022 annual meeting were read by David Swift. 

 

A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Joe Blackbird.  It was seconded 

by Pam Martin.     

The motion passed with voice vote. 

 

Concern was raised by Mark Wigern over the cost of lawn mowing.  Everyone agrees that the lawn 

looks nice, but Mark was surprised that with the lack of rain that there was a need for so many mows last 

season.  David clarified that St John’s paid $298 per mowing and there were 20 mows.  The cemetery 

association will look into the frequency of mowing depending on the need. 

 

New Business: 

1. Funding Shortfall.  Currently the income donations to the cemetery fund are  less 

than the expenses.  David asked the congregation to please consider giving to the 

cemetery fund in your donations. 

2. There was one burial in 2022: Gary Frahm. 

3. CD’s.  Last year the decision was made to cash out CD’s when they mature and find 

a different, more profitable investment.  Typically, the interest we gained has been 

around $300 per year. With Vanguard we estimate we could see a gain of around 

$2,500 a year. 

4. Flowers and stands.  Reminder that all flowers and stands must be removed before 

Labor Day to prevent a mess in the Fall and Spring as they deteriorate. 

5. We have not yet received a quote from Allan Raduenz for 2023 mowing. 

6. Warren Kaufmann has completed his term and is no longer eligible for another term.   

Warren nominated Dave Sanken as his replacement. Dave was not present, but had 

agreed to serve prior to the meeting.  Richard Swift second the motion.  All in favor. 

Dave Sanken was accepted as Warrens replacement. 

A motion was made and accepted to adjourn. 

Respectfully Submitted by 

David Huebert 

 

 

 



Sunday School Happenings 
                                          

  In Sunday School, the Coyotes and Roadrunner classes have started a brand new curriculum this year! 

“Simply Loved” has fun, VBS-style lessons that include games, music, videos and our favorite animal 

Bible Buddies. Recently, the kids have been learning about how Jesus interacted with people during his 

ministry. Each quarter includes a Bible memory verse. This quarter’s verse is presented by Decker the 

crab: “So now I am giving you a new commandment: Love each other. Just as I have loved you, you 

should love each other.” John 3:34. After class every week, all the classes come together to sing praise 

to God! Come join us Sunday mornings! 
 

The kids would like to invite their Parents, Grandparents or VIP (very special person) to Sunday School 

on February 12 from 9:15-10:15. We will celebrate Jesus L❤VES you SN❄W much! We will be play-

ing in the snow (bring your snow gear), making valentines and enjoying hot cocoa. Please put this date 

on your calendar! 

 

Christmas program practice: 

 

              
                

   

 

              

           

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sunday School Christmas Program 

 

                                                                              

   
  

           



Youth Group Happenings:  
                              

Youth Group is Getting Involved 

 

Youth Group has decided to pitch in and help with some of the regular activities at St. John’s. Youth 

group helped with decorating for Christmas, and you will be seeing youth members each month on the 

third Sunday taking on ushering duties! We hope that youth will learn that serving is fun and there are 

lots of ways to serve right here in our own church! 

 

 

 

 
Youth Group Meetings will be at 5pm @ church.  We will let you know if any of these dates change: 

 Feb 1   

 Feb 15   

 Mar 1   

 Mar 15   

 April 5   

 April 19   

 May 3   

 May 17  

 

 



Activities: 

 Feb 12 - After Church - Ice skating and sledding (Glencoe).  We will also grab a bite to 

eat.  Please let us know if you can make this date or not.  Also, if you have extra ice skates and 

wouldn't mind borrowing them, please drop them off at the church on or before Feb 12.  Make 

sure they are labelled so you get them back.  

 Feb 19 - 10:00am - Youth Group ushers in Church.    

 

 

 March 10-11 - Youth Group Lock-in  

 March 19 -  10:00am -   Youth Group ushers in Church  

 April 16 -  10:00am -   Youth Group ushers in Church  

 May 21 -  10:00am -   Youth Group ushers in Church 

 

 
ATTENTION high school students/young adults! We are starting a new Bible study called Samson: 

A Life Well Wasted.  
  
In Samson – A Life Well Wasted we will explore the life of Samson in Judges 13-16 where we will dis-

cuss six ways we can waste our lives if we’re not focused on our God-given purpose.  

  

Our second study is called Grounded (wisdom from Proverbs and James). We will discuss wise counsel, 

the heart, relationships, actions and attitudes, work, money, and the power of words.  

  

So if you have a son or daughter, or a grandchild or friend or neighbor, please invite them to come. We 

meet at 9:00 Sunday mornings in the John 3:16 room. We need to invest in our youth. They are the fu-

ture of the church. Please be in prayer for the young people of our church and our communities.  

  

Also, we have food every week! 

 



 

 

 

  
   

                      3.    

 

 
CS’S 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Mark your Calendars:  
 

Lenten Service begin on Feb. 22,  at 7:00 p.m.                                            

                                         March 1st  

                                                    8th 

             15th 

                                22nd 

                      29th 

You can sign up on the board in the back of church for serving lunch after services!! 

 

Good Friday Service,   April 7th at 7:00 p.m. 

Easter Sunday Service is at 9:30 a.m. 

 

Confirmation will be on Sunday May 7th. 

 

Last Sunday of Sunday School will be Sunday, May 21st. 

 

Starting on May 28th will be going to SUMMER time with services at 9:30 a.m. 

through Sept. 3rd. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Remember these friends in Christ with a prayer, card, or a call 
 

 

Betty Benjamin Birthday 12/14  Maynard Rannow Birthday 11/5  

1015 Century Ave. #115   1401 Main St. W. Apt. 119 

Hutchinson, MN. 55350               Silver Lake, MN. 55381              

 

Margie Block Birthday  4/14  

1015 Century Ave. # 213  

Hutchinson, MN. 55350  

           

Joel Buckentin Birthday 12/23  

Blackbird Trail S.W.                                          

Hutchinson, MN. 55350                   

 

Kari Eichens Birthday 4/11 

Box 36 

Silver Lake, MN. 55381  

 

Randy Knick Birthday 11/28 

1388 Bradford St.                

Hutchinson, MN. 55350 

 

Michelle Moyer 

736 Maple St. N.E. 

Hutchinson, MN. 55350 

 

 

 

 

 

 Glen Schaefer Birthday 4/20  

 18548 100th St. 

 Brownton, MN. 55312 

 

 Dick Swift  Birthday 11/01                                                              

 1420 Prairie Ave.  #119 

 Glencoe, MN. 55336 

 

 Paul Volker Birthday 9/07 

 313 4th Ave. S. Apt. 109 

 Sleepy Eye,  MN. 56085 

 

Juanita von Wold Birthday 6/07 

1096 Sherwood St. S.E. 

Hutchinson, MN. 55350 

 

Duane Wigern Birthday 10/30 

Gloria Wigern Birthday 2/25   

425 Grant St. 

Glencoe, MN. 55336 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
CHURCH LEADERS FOR 2023

PASTOR 

Interim: Barry Marchant  952-210-2633 

Email barryjmarchant@cfs.com 

772 Silver Maple Dr. 

New Prague, MN. 56071 
 

COUNCIL 

President Joe Blackbird..320-583-1026  

V.Pres.Elmer Baysinger 320-583-3713 

Sec. Pam Martin……… 320-510-0493 

Treas. ...................................................   

Fin. Sec ................................................  

Bldg.Fund:Brian Alsleben ... 864-6745   

 
WOMEN’S GUILD  2021 

President  Lea Ette Peters .... 864-3282  

Vice Pres. Juile Karl .............587-7702 

Sec.  Susie Blackbird ............583-1025 

Treas. Brenda Schaefer. 507-766-7486 

Sunshine Cr:Elaine Carrigan 864-3330 

 

Children’s Church  

Totes .....................  Michelle Alsleben 

 
CEMETERY BOARD 

Dave Huebert ................ 320-864-4724 

Dave Sanken ................. 320-583-7777 

David Swift ................... 320-864-6188 

 
  

 

BENEVOLENCE COMMITTEE 

Elaine Carrigan ... ………….864-3330                                     
Mavis Mielke .................... 320-328-5339 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS & SUB-

STITUTES 2022-2023 

 

Preschool- 2nd  Dawn Norrbom -Leslie  Smith 

Grade 3rd - 5th    Jodi Sanken  

Grade 6th-8th June Knick-Andrea Wigern 

Young Adult Class 

Michelle Alsleben – Joe Blackbird  

 

 Substitute List: 

Ashley Alsleben 

Brenda Garoutte 

Joe & Susie Blackbird 

 
YOUTH GROUP LEADERS 

Andrea Wigern  andreawigern@gmail.com 

Dawn Norrbom dawnnorrbom@gmail.com 

 
CHURCH SECRETARY & RECORDS UP-

KEEP 

 Karen Konerza ............  320-864-4554 

                            cell      320-510-4859 

 
 

 

New members of the council are Barb Buckentin & Dawn Norrbom. 

 

 

 

 

                

mailto:barryjmarchant@cfs.com


 Job Sign-Ups 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNION & ALAR 

PREP 

 

January ........................  

February ............. Swift 

March .......... Blackbird 

April ............................  

May .............................                 

June ..... LeaEtte & Nita 

July ..... Elaine & Mavis 

August .........................  

September ...... Alsleben 

October .......... Garoutte 

November ....................  

December ....................   

 

January 2024 ...............  

 

 

CUSTIODIAN 

 

 

January ............... Smith 

February .............. Swift 

March ................. Smith 

Apri .................... Knick 

May ................ Lea Ette 

June ...... Gene & Karen 

July .................. Julie K.  

August .........................  

September ..... Alsleben 

October .......... Garoutte 

November ....................  

December 

    3rd ............................  

    10th ..........................  

    17th ..........................  

    24th ..........................  

    31st ...........................  

 

January 2024 ...............  

 

USHER/GREETER 

 

 

January .........................  

February .............. Swift 

March ........... Blackbird 

April  ............................  

May ................ Lea Ette  

June ...... Gene & Karen 

July ...............................  

August ..........................  

September ..... Alsleben 

October .......... Garoutte 

November ..... Hueberts 

December 

    3rd .............................  

    10th ...........................  

    17th ...........................  

    24th  10:30am .............  

    24th  5pm ...................  

    31st............................  

 

January 2024 ................  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

             



 

February  2023 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

  1 Dave 

Streeter 

2 3 Isaac S. 4 

5Communion 6 7 8 9 10 Mike N. 11 

12 

 

13 14 Shelby S. 15 16 17 18 Desiree S 

19 20 

 

21 22 

 Roxanne S. 

 

Ash Wed. 

7:00 p.m. 

23 24 Jettie M. 

 

25 Gloria W. 

Mark W. 

26 27 Deb F. 28     

       

 
March 2023 

           
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 Mary G. 

Lenten Service 

7:00 p.m. 

2  

Hannah W. 

3 4 Sharon M. 

5 Communion 

Robin S. 
 

6 7 8   7:00 p.m. 

Lenten Service 

 

9 10 

 

11 

12 13 

 

141 15  7:00 p.m. 

Lenten Service 

 

16 

 

17 18 Myra M. 

 

19 

 

20 21 

 

22  7:00p.m. 

Lenten Service 

23 24 25 

26 Randy R. 
 

27 28 Morgan S. 29 Jerry B. 

7:00 p.m. 

Lenten Service 

31 31  

                                        

 



 

April 2023 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
Note:  EASTER 

Sunday service is 

      9:30 a.m. 

NO Sunday 

School 

 

 

    1 

2  Communion 

 

3 

 

4 Brenda S. 5 LeaEtte P. 6 Celine S. 7- 7:00 p.m. 

Good Friday  

Service 

 

8 

 

9-  9:30 a.m. 

 Easter  Service 

No Sunday 

School 

10 Marley S. 11 Kari E. 

 

12 

 

13 Allan B. 14 Margie B. 15 

 

16 17 18 Elmer B. 

 

19 20 Glen  

Schaefer 

Jodi S. 

21 Adam S. 

Leslie S. 

22 

 

23 24 Mike M. 25 26  

 

27  

Laura 

Senske 

28 Mason M. 29 

30       

 

 

  

NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 

Information for the next Newsletter will be needed by April 25th give it to me in 

church or email at chubbers67@gmail.com. 
                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


